

## association of university and college employees

April 27, 1982

Mr. Ralph Robson Occupational Environment Branch Ministry of Labour 4946 Canada Way Burnaby, B.C. V5G 4J6

Dear Mr. Robson:

Re: UBC Student Housing - Washroom

On November 24, 1981 you sent a letter to Mr. Mike Davis, Director of Housing, UBC, informing him that certain measures were required to comply with the Factory Act and Occupational Environment Regulations of British Columbia. Completion of these measures or schedule for completion was required within thirty days.

I would appreciate it if you would look into the situation in the Housing Department and inform me if anything has been done in the way of corrective measures. I enclose a copy of your letter to Mike Davis, dated November 24, 1981.

Yours truly,

Wendy Bice

Union Co-ordinator

AUCE Local I

cc: W.L. Clark

Employee Relations Dept.